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4400 Hays Drive

Chowchilla, CA 93610

TEL: (559) 665-1027

TRIANGLE T WATER DISTRICT 
MINUTES OF THE  REGULARLY SCHEDULED BOARD MEETING
July 8, 2021
Those present at the meeting via Zoom teleconference included

Directors:
Lucas Avila, Dirk Vlot, Jose Ochoa, Michael York, and Molly Thurman
Others:
Sarah Woolf, Chase Hurley, Brad Samuelson, Kristi Robinson, Julia Berry, Jason Littleton, Samantha Lopes, George Park, Karun Samran, Stacy Ann Silva, Don Wright, and Amy Siliznoff 
Roll Call
President Lucas Avila called the meeting to order at 10:17 AM and asked for a reading of the participant lists.
Public Comment:

There was no Public Comment
Minutes

Minutes from the Board Meetings of June 10, 2021 were reviewed.  Director Dirk Vlot made a motion to approve the minutes and Director Jose Ochoa seconded.  Roll call was taken and the motion passed unanimously.
Budget

The accounts payable and financial report was reviewed by Chase Hurley. The board was informed that staff is working with Clayton Water District on the outstanding $106,000.  Julia Berry of Clayton Water District stated that Clayton Water District had a successful Prop 218 and will have the funds available soon. Director Dirk Vlot made a motion to approve the accounts payable and budget report and seconded by Director Jose Ochoa.  Roll call was taken and the motion passed unanimously.
FY2020 Financial Audit
Ryan Jolley of Bryant L. Jolley, CPA reported on the Audited Financials and found that are in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America.  Director Dirk Vlot made a motion to accept the Audited Financial Report with a second from Director Molly Thurman.  The motion passed with a roll call vote.
Water Operations

Chase Hurley informed the board that there was nothing to report on the water operations at this time due to no water coming into the district. Chase Hurley did indicate that the District is working with landowners in tracking groundwater pumping information. Chase Hurley and Sarah Woolf continue to work with past partners to purchase water.  Director Dirk Vlot asked if there is any possibility of fall water. Chase Hurley feels that some water will be available this fall. 
2021 Mitigation Agreement Pumping Thresholds
Chase Hurley informed the board that Water District Staff is working on the new Mitigation Agreement Negotiations on behalf of the district landowners and Cross Creek Farms.  Staff is in talks with the Exchange Contractors and technical and legal representation from both sides.  It has been agreed that the negotiations will be completed in time to have final documents to each board in November. Staff anticipates that this agreement will be an 8-12 year agreement, any lands annexed into the district will be required to meet the pumping thresholds put in place.
Siphon Pipeline Easement Update

Sarah Woolf informed the board that the condemnation went before the court on June 3, 2021 and was postponed to June 21st, where it was postponed again.  No new court date has been set.  Once the court ruling, then public notice, and notice of condemnation.  
Annexation Update

Sarah Woolf presented that the Technical Ad Hoc Committee (Dirk Vlot and Lucas Avila) met with staff and are recommending to the board that lands that have a positive or neutral impact on the district’s water balance should be annexed into the district at this time.  The districts sphere of influence should be expanded to include all properties that are interested in annexation in preparation for future annexation. Staff reached out to Cross Creek and Clay Haynes to offer annexation. Both declined at this time.  Annex properties include FNS, BB Limited, John Hancock USA - Madera 1, Western Farmland – Madera 6, and Dirk Vlot.  It is anticipated that the annexation would be complete by the end of the year. 
Director Jose Ochoa made a motion to Initiate the Annexation of the identified lands and expanded Sphere of Influence and Director Molly Thurman seconded.  Roll call was taken and the motion passed unanimously with Director Dirk Vlot abstaining. 

Appropriative Water Right (AWR)

Sarah Woolf informed the board that the Public Notice period closed for the AWR on July 6, 2021.  Three letters were received; California Department of Fish and Wildlife, NRDC, and Friant Water Authority.  California Department of Fish and Wildlife stated in their letter concerns about the necessity of fish screens to protect the fish.  NRDC also stated their wish for fish screens and had concerns about diversions impacting flows.  Friant Water Authority expressed concerns about upper San Joaquin Water Rights.  SWRCB has asked the applicants to review all water rights and prove that our application is not infringing on someone else’s water rights.  Director Dirk Vlot asked if this would be resolved before winter.  Sarah Woolf indicated no, but applicants would still be able to divert water as they have done historically.  These diversions would not be counted towards ground water credits for purposes of the GSP, however would help and improve the overall recharge and in the aquifer.

Red Top Landowner Meeting 

Sarah Woolf informed the board that there will be a Red Top Landowner meeting on July 21, 2021 at 10:00am at Allan Clark’s Barn on Road 4.  Meeting notice will be sent today.
Other Business
Sarah Woolf informed that Board that Director Molly Thurman’s and Director Dirk Vlot’s term is expiring on September 1, 2021.  Staff is working with the Madera County Board of Supervisors to have the directors reappointed. 
Chase Hurley asked Director Dirk Vlot to give direction on when he would like District staff  to decommission the test recharge ponds on his property.  Director Dirk Vlot indicated he felt it was best to wait until the 30 acre recharge basin was being constructed and complete all at once.
Comments from the Board

No Comments
Closed Session

There was no closed session
Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 10:58 AM.

___________________

Secretary: Sarah Woolf
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